SALFORD CITY COUNCIL
  LICENSING REGULATORY PANEL  

DATE:    26TH SEPTEMBER 2002

    
        PART 1

OPEN TO THE              PUBLIC


ITEM  NO. 

SUBJECT:    APPLICATION TO RAISE AGE LIMIT FOR DRIVERS TO UNDERGO 12 MONTHS MEDICAL FROM 60 TO 65 YEARS
OPERATIONAL MATTER



REPORT OF:   THE DIRECTOR OF CORPORATE             

SERVICES
       FOR DECISION

1.
Purpose of Report:     That Members consider the request.

2.
Recommendations:     That Members decide upon the request. 

3.
Implications:
3.1
Resources (Finance/Staffing)
:)
Fee Income

3.2
Performance Review:

:)
None

3.3
Environmental:


:)
None

3.4
Equal Opportunities:

:)
None

3.5
Community Strategy

:)
None
IF YOU HAVE ANY QUERIES

PLEASE CONTACT

Jane Nugent

0161-793-3115
BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS

(Available for public inspection)



QUALITY CONTROL
Report prepared by:   Martin D. Seel

Corporate Services Directorate, Law and Administration Division, Salford Civic Centre, Chorley Road, Swinton, M27 5DA



Application to Raise the Age Limit for Hackney Carriage and Private Hire Drivers to

Undergo 12 months Medical from 60 years to 65 years

Members will be aware that to enable an applicant to obtain a Hackney Carriage or Private Hire drivers licence he/she is required to comply with certain criteria.

One of the requirements is to provide a medical certificate duly completed by the applicant’s own Doctor.

Under normal circumstance this will last for 6 years, unless the applicant has a condition that requires examination on a more regular basis.

Applicants who are 60 years and over are currently required to have a medical examination every 12 months.

An exemption to this procedure is if the applicant holds a current HGV/PCV drivers licence, as possession of this type of licence indicates that the applicant will have already undergone an identical standard of medical examination in order to obtain the licence.

When an HGV/PCV driver reaches the age of 45 years then he/she is required to have a medical examination every 5 years until the age of 65 years and then every 12 months thereafter.

This authority currently have licensed drivers on record who are over 60 years old and also hold HGV/PCV drivers licenses.

This means that in addition to already having the necessary medical requirement through their HGV/PCV licence, they are also required to present a medical certificate from their own General Practitioner for the purposes of their Hackney Carriage Vehicle and Private Hire Vehicle Drivers licenses.

The Medical standard for Hackney Carriage and Private Hire Drivers was raised in the year 2000 to bring it in line with the HGV/PCV medical.  It is therefore apparent that the applicants who are aged between 60 and 65 years are being unnecessarily penalised by being required to undergo a medical every 12 months when the medical fills exactly the same standard as an HGV and PVC medical.

It is therefore suggested that the age limit when Hackney Carriage and Private Hire drivers require to undergo a medical every 12 months be raised from 60 to 65 years, to bring it in line with the HGV/PCV system.

For members’ information, Salford Council is the only licensing authority in the Greater Manchester area that has a 60 year age limit, the remainder already stipulate the age of 65 years.

